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Minutes 

  

 

Meeting conducted at Sportsman’s Hall 

 

Members present: Carol Abbanat, Eric Bonnicksen, Martin Fine,  Ken Harper, Jack 

Mallinson,  Rich Mason, Davey McNeil,  Dave Rogers, Dennis Staller 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Eric at 8:00 am 

 

Two bits…dollar:  Eric donated $2 to celebrate the passing of bond issue, by 20 

votes at final count.  Ken donated $10 to celebrate being vindicated by the court in 

a legal action.  Fuzzy donated $1 to show support for Ken’s victory.  Jack entered 

$1 to celebrate, for the first time in years, not having a relative living in any of the 

properties he manages.  His 97-year old aunt is moving in with her son.  Dave 

celebrated to the tune of $10 to celebrate getting a good report from his 

ophthalmologist.  Carol donated $5 to celebrate having acquired a new ukulele 

while she was visiting Hawaii. 

 

Mail: Bank statement to Kevin and unable-to-deliver mail to Carol.  She will hand 

carry it to the recipient. 

 

Bell ringing for the Salvation Army:  Kevin passed around a spreadsheet that 

members can use to volunteer for time slots.  The sheet is also available as a 

Google calendar, and can be filled in online.  More volunteers are needed, and the 

spreadsheet link can be forwarded. 

 

http://www.pollockpines-caminorotary.org/


Foundation dinner:  Eric got the names of all club members who plan to attend.  It 

is important that commitments be kept.  Our club will be billed forno-shows once 

the count goes to the host club. 

 

Christmas party:  Seats have been reserved.  Attendance can be used for make-ups.  

With regard to the club award to Mike Owen, Dave has been to the burned area in 

White’ Meadows, and notes that a number of homes are being rebuilt, or there are 

clear indications that the owners plan to rebuild.  Burned trees have been logged. 

 

Breakfast with Santa:  The grills need to be picked up.  Eric will check with the 

fire station to confirm dates for pickup.  Dave suggested the day before the event, 

and warned that they must be transported on a lowboy trailer because of their 

weight.  Carol offered her trailer, and assured that it was low enough.  Dan will 

manage the food handling in the kitchen and has that planned.  Davey advised that 

the sausage will be cooked at the Pizza Factory.  Four Interact students will assist.  

After some discussion it was decided that we should plan on 250 to 300 attendees.  

Margaret advised us that the crafts supplies are exhausted, and that she will have to 

acquire more. 

 

Trees for Teens:  Margaret is hoping that last year’s sponsors will sponsor another 

tree this year, so that a new sign will not have to be made.  Some have committed.  

Rotary has already budgeted sponsorship of a tree.  Kevin will issue the check to 

CEDAPP. 

 

Rotary meeting signs:  Eric believes that we should not yet commit to the purchase 

of another sign announcing the meeting times and locations.  He thinks it is too 

early to make that decision.  Jim suggested putting the information on the web site. 

 

After some discussion Eric determined, and the members present concurred, that 

we should change the evening meeting time from 6 pm to 6:30.  Some members 

have businesses that close at 6, and the change will help them make meetings. 

 

Two bits….$27.00 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:58 am 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

 

 

Kenneth Harper, Secretary 


